MINUTES

SEDGWICK COUNTY

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 

ADVISORY BOARD 

April 1, 2004

PRESENT:



Gary Curmode

Tom Pollan






Richard Vogt

Larry Garcia






Norman Williams

ALSO PRESENT:


Diane Gage

George Scantlin






Randy Bargdill
Kent Koehler






Bob Lamkey

CALL TO ORDER:
Chief Gary Curmode called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Larry Garcia made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 17, 2003 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Richard Vogt.  Motion carried. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:
By majority vote, Kirk Swilley has been named Chair and Tom Pollan has been named Vice Chair.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Diane Gage advised the board that we are in the middle of a training class and currently only have one opening in the department.  


Bob Lamkey had news from the Kansas legislature of a new 911 wireless fee.  Wireless phone companies will charge $0.50 per month, $0.25 will go to the state and $0.25 will go to Emergency Communications.  


Emergency Communications is now a beta test site for medical priorities for the latest update of CPR.  This update differentiates when to do mouth to mouth and when to do chest compressions.

2005 BUDGET:
Budget cuts of $300,000 are again needed for the 2005 budget.  The administrative budget and radio shop budget has been left untouched.  Some of this has been absorbed through salary savings.  There is a proposed cut of 5 dispatcher positions to meet budget targets.  A supplemental request is being compiled to ask for those 5 positions back.  The final impact will not be known until after the manager’s budget hearings.

PROJECT UPDATES:
Kent Koehler advised a proposal is being put together for Automated Vehicle Location (AVL) for laptop replacement.  The cost is approximately $2.2 million, which includes laptops, mounts and radio modems for the fire vehicles, ambulances and law enforcement.  This does not include installation of the hardware.  This is a $300,000 increase from the original proposal and it does not include laptop replacements.  Part of these new funds would come from the 911 budget and partly from the City.  There will also be license fee that departments will have to start paying at the beginning of year 3 of about $40 per year.  Tom Pollan made a motion to accept the AVL proposal with Richard Vogt seconding it.  Motion carried.

OFF AGENDA ITEMS:
None

ADJOURNMENT:
With Richard Vogt leaving at 8:30 a.m., there was no longer a quorum and became an informational only meeting.  No official actions were taken during the informational portion of the meeting. 

